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LONGPARISH PARISH COUNCIL

REPORT FROM MEETING ON 13 th SEPTEMBER

Planning
Raymond Brown/Fortis will shortly be submitting a revised 
planning application for the permanent storage of IBAA on 
the front field at the A303 Enviropark.   There is to be a 
public consultation until 14th October.  The documents 
relating to the application can be found here:
https://planning.hants.gov.uk/Planning/Display/HCC/2
021/0545A summary of the Community liaison meeting 
with Raymond Brown, held on 15th September, can be found 
on the Longparish website

Council Vacancy
Following the resignation of Camilla Janmohamed, a 
councillor vacancy has been advertised.  Two members of the 
public attended the meeting to learn more about the vacancy 
and to introduce themselves.  Other interested parties should 
contact the Clerk for further information.  It is likely that the 
vacancy will be filled by co-option at the October PC meeting.

The Plough Inn
The Treasurer of LCPL attended the meeting and gave a very 
informative presentation about the renovation works at The 
Plough Inn, and a summary of the costs involved since the 
beginning of the project.  The Plough Inn will be opening on 
16 September, although for drinks only at this stage until the 
kitchen has been completed.  

Playground
The council selected a contractor to install safety surfacing 
around the ping pong table in the playground, which is due to 
be installed shortly.  The PC very gratefully received a 
donation of £600 from Longparish Gardening Club towards 
the cost of a new bench.

Highways
Following a number of concerns raised by parishioners about 
traffic speed and accidents on the B3400 and also through the 
village, the Chairman had contacted HCC.  The Speed 
Indicator Device may only be used on roads with 20, 30 or 
40mph speed limit, and therefore cannot be used to monitor 
traffic on the B3400.  The Parish Council will sign up to the 
Safer Roads Scheme.  Approval was granted to purchase an 
extension pole for the SID mounting post near Forton.

Longparish Fete
The Parish Council wishes to congratulate and thank the 
Longparish Fete Committee and volunteers for a very 
successful and enjoyable event.

Parish Council Meetings
Face-to-face meetings at the Village Hall have now 
recommenced, adhering to Covid regulations set out by the 
Village Hall Committee.  Capacity of the hall is therefore 
reduced, and we would ask that anyone wishing to attend a PC 
meeting should contact the clerk clerk@longparish.org.uk
prior to the meeting, so that we can carefully monitor numbers.  

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 
Monday 11 October. Parish Council Meetings are public, and 
parishioners are also welcome to speak on specific agenda 
items by prior arrangement with the Chairman - Christian 
Dryden (Tel 720398, or email 
christian.drydenpc@longparish.org.uk)
Minutes of previous meetings are available on the current or 
archived Longparish website www.longparish.org.uk

LITTER FREE LONGPARISH 
Longparish Friday Litter pick 
Friday 15 th  October  
– meet behind Village Hall 9.15 . 
The PC is sponsoring a Duke of 
Edinburgh Award candidate who 
has chosen to litter pick in 

Longparish over the next 6 months. She will be foll owing one 
of four routes and will be monitoring what she coll ects and 
recycling what she can too. Thank you, we look forwa rd to 
hearing the results. 
The Parish Council can provide litter picking stick s, hoops and 
bags. Tel Christian Dryden 720 398  

 

KEEP TEST VALLEY BEAUTIFUL

The Keep Test Valley Beautiful team has commissioned 
a consultant to study a fresh application to make 
permanent the “temporary “ash pile at the Raymond 
Brown/Fortis Enviropark. 

They want to concrete 1.7 hectares of what was 
grassland to accommodate incinerator bottom ash 
aggregate (IBAA). The revised plan covers a slightly 
smaller area, removing the proposal to encroach on a 
strip of semi-mature woodland, but still accommodating 
thousands of tons of IBAA.

Raymond Brown/Fortis originally said the extra storage 
would be required only for the period of the pandemic but 
if granted permission it will remain for decades to come.

David Wright, representing KTVB said: “We are on the 
case. If after proper consideration of the application we 
feel there are appropriate grounds for objection we will 
shortly circulate suggested objection points for 
consideration.“But there is no need to wait – Consultation 
closes in just four weeks (October 15) so urgent action is 
important”
Email objections to 
https://planning.hants.gov.uk/Planning/Comment/HCC/20
21/0545 or write to   Strategic Planning, Hampshire 
County Council, The Castle, Winchester, SO23 8UD for 
the attention of Philip Mallard. Quote application 
21/00812/CMAN.
You must include your full name and address, including, 
postcode and, if you object, you must say so. Each 
member of the household can complain separately. 
Said David: “It’s important that individuals express their 
concerns. Numbers count.”
KTVB will need to raise around £4000 to fund our 
professional advisors. If you have any suggestions or 
can offer any help in raising this money, please email 
KTVB c/o David Wright at djt_wright@hotmail.com
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 ! !"#$%&'  FANTASTIC FETE    () !"#$%&'  
 

Credit: Rev David Roche
 

Two years on from the last fete everyone felt liberated 
from the bondage of Covid restrictions and decided to 
have a relaxing afternoon out. The weather was very 
kind with the sun illuminating the cricket ground with 
colour and joyfulness.  The turnout was amazing. Over 
350 cars squeezed into the parking field. By the time we 
reached the official opening, the ground was seething 
with visitors of all ages and a wonderful collection of 
dogs of every conceivable size shape colour and 
temperament.  
 
Jonathan Palmer of Longparish House kindly opened the 
fete having been interrogated by Andy Smith, the master 
of ceremonies for the day, about his life in motor sport, 
formula one racing and his second career owning and 
managing motor racing circuits. Jonathan had presented 
the Grand Draw first prize, a ride for 4 in his helicopter 
to the Isle of Wight and lunch. The lucky winner was 
James Grant of Forton. Jonathan also most generously 
gave another prize, a day out at Brands Hatch driving on 
the racing circuit. 
 
Thanks to the energy and commitment of the stall 
holders and volunteers on the day and during the build  
up to the fete made a profit of £12,000. Congratulations 
and thanks to all involved. This was an epic 
achievement. 

Congratulations•everyone•for•a• brilliant•day•and•
thanks•to•all•who•made•it•happen.

The Longparish Fete is run every year by a large team 
of village volunteers, who both contribute to, and 
benefit from, this hugely popular annual village event; 
these include representatives from the Parish Council, 
Village Hall, Longparish Community Association, St 
Nicholas Church (PCC), Longparish School, 
Longparish Cricket Club, the Playground and many 
more. If you use and enjoy some of these wonderful 
community services, we strongly urge you to consider 
joining the fete committee. This fun and diverse 
village group meets several times during the run up to 
the fete, and works together as a team over the fete 
weekend in early September to run the event. 

John and Jane Young have brilliantly steered the ship 
for the past 5 years (well beyond expectation) and 
would like to hand over the baton next year. As a 
village we wholeheartedly thank and congratulate 
them for their efforts. The committee are now looking 
for volunteers to join the fete committee for 2022 and 
would love to see some new faces and hear some 
fresh ideas. For more information on what is involved 
please do give John a call on: 01264 720233 or 
email j.young233@btinternet.com

Penny Elkins, 1943-2021

It was a mark of their presence 
and contribution to village life 
that it seemed that Trevor and 
Penny were living in White 
Windows for much longer than 
they did. On his retirement 
from REME and their 
peripatetic army life, and her 
work as a paediatric nurse, they 
moved in late 2006 to begin a 
new life together in this village, 

full of hope for their future and family times ahead in a 
more permanent home. They both became joyfully 
active in community life, joining village organisations 
and assisting readily when volunteers were needed. 
Penny particularly enjoyed singing in the village choir, 
building on her earlier choral experience. They both 
felt very at home in Longparish and its beautiful 
countryside and made many friends.

Very sadly, Trevor died after ashort illness in March 
2009 and losing him was a great blow for Penny. She 
moved in May 2010 to be near her sister in Winchester 
and then finally, to be nearer to her younger family, 
she settled in Sheet, near Petersfield. For some years 
she still sang with the Longparish choir, despite the 
distance. How sad that she was taken ill earlier this 
year, bravely suffered a difficult treatment, but died 
surrounded by her loving family in Queen Alexandra 
Hospital, Portsmouth on 21 August.

At her funeral in St Nicholas church on 10 September, 
her family spoke of the great love they had known 
from her, protective, practical and her enthusiasm for 
volunteering, particularly to work with children, as she 
had in her nursing. We offer our deepest sympathy on 
their mother’s death to Julia, Nikki, Peter and Diana 
and her nine grandchildren. She was buried in 
Longparish Cemetery next to her beloved Trevor.
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We are looking for more 
volunteers to join our 
fabulous Volunteer 
Marshals at the Covid 
Vaccination Centre in
Chineham. 

Our vaccination centre 
has been up and running 
for 9 months now and to 
date we have delivered 
over 185,000 

vaccinations to residents from all over North 
Hampshire! After a quieter period over the summer, 
we are now gearing up again towards the roll-out of 
boosters / 3rd doses for the most vulnerable in our 
community. As we know it is this group in particular 
who need our assistance most when arriving on site 
and guiding through their vaccinations. They are also 
the most in need of protection from this virus and as a 
consequence are incredibly grateful to our volunteers 
for their assistance and efforts. 

Our shifts run 07:15 - 13:15 OR 13:15 - 19:15, 7 days 
a week. And tasks include meeting patients on arrival, 
assistance from their vehicles into the centre, guiding 
through the vaccination hall, and then out again back 
to their cars. Don’t worry, no training is required. You 
will receive joining instructions beforehand and will 
be fully briefed on arrival. 

If you are interested in joining our super-friendly team, 
or for more information please use the following link 
to Basingstoke Voluntary Action; 
https://www.bvaction.org.uk/vaccination-programme-
volunteering-may- 2021/ or get in touch by email: 
liz@training-expertise.co.uk

Liz Mayon-White

Friday Lunch Club Autumn Dates 2021
Longparish Village Hall

12.00 - 2.00pm
As restrictions are lifted, the Lunch Club is open to 
anyone in the community. We do ask you to book so 

that we have an idea of numbers as there may still be 
restrictions on numbers for the hall. We serve a li ght 

lunch, all home made, of soup and roll followed by 
cake and tea and coffee for just £3. 

After lunch there is a talk or quiz – ideas for 
speakers always welcome. 

Friday 29 th October – “ Flying High: T he Army in 
the air, their stories “ presented by The Army Air 
Museum
Friday 26 th November – Beckys Beeezs
Friday 17 th December – Christmas Lunch and Quiz
To book a place and transport call 
Andrea Harris 720 457 or
Christian Dryden 720398

LONGPARISH CRICKET CLUB

Despite the inclement weather, Longparish CC had a 
successful summer season with both the 2nd and 3rd teams 
gaining promotion from their leagues.  Junior matches 
suffered more from weather disruption but many Colts were 
still able to participate and enjoy playing games against 
other clubs.  

The new nets have been extensively used over the summer 
by both adults and juniors.  We are looking forward to the 
resumption of the indoor cricket leagues this winter at 
Dummer and Winchester and the club have entered several 
teams.

The club held a very successful Golf Day at Leckford Golf 
Course on 3rd September with over 30 players participating.  
The annual presentation evening followed on after this, 
kindly hosted by The Cricketers Inn.  LCC also 
successfully ran the BBQ at the recent Longparish Village 
fete.

Planningfor further improvement to the pavilion and the 
ground will take place over the winter.

If anyone is interested in playing cricket or becoming 
involved with the club, please contact either Justin 
Jackman, Junior Co-ordinator: jackmanjustin@aol.comor
Mark Benzing, Chairman, mbenzing@aol.com

BARTON STACEY WOMENS INSTITUTE

Ladies - you are welcome to come along for a Women’s 
Health Evening

We will be discussing ovarian cancer especially but 
questions can be taken on women’s health issues and 
we will have at least one health care professional at the 
meeting.

For more information please call Jenny Jolliffe on 
07471 942496
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LONGPARISH PRIMARY SCHOOL

A very warm welcome back to all 
our families.  What a wonderful 
start the children have made to 
this academic year.  All of our 

children, in particular our lower school children, have 
adapted quickly to our new routine for entering 
school and we now have a smoother start to the day. 
Our Year 6 pupils suddenly look more mature and are 
fantastic role models for our younger children. We are
particularly excited about the prospect of our new 
Year R children starting their induction week next 
week and look forward to welcoming them into the 
community.  

We would like to extend a warm welcome our new 
families, whose children started with us after a week 
of home visits and induction.  It is not easy to start a 
new school and they have been absolutely 
brilliant.  Working hard, enjoying themselves and 
sharing their thoughts and ideas in worship.

The children have settled back into the school routine 
quickly and happily and they are particularly enjoying 
spending time with their friends during break time 
and lunchtime.

We hope and pray that the Covid-19 pandemic will 
not have the devastating impact on both our personal 
lives and the school as it has done over the past year 
and a half. Whilst it would be foolish for us to 
become complacent, it is extremely important that 
we offer our children a broad, engaging and 
challenging education - particularly when they have 
not been formally educated continuously since March 
2020.

I have spent time with the leadership team drawing 
together dates for the coming Academic year and we 
are looking forward returning to a level of normality 
for our whole school community as we reintroduce 
school visits, key events, collaborative learning, and 
the reintroduction of mixing of the classes. It's going 
to be brilliant, and we can't wait to share it with you.

With my love and prayers to you all,

Nicky White
Headteacher at Longparish Church of England 
Primary School

Longparish Little School

We have been very busy back at Little School. We 
have been making pretend cakes in the mud kitchen 
and we were very excited that a tractor came to 
cut the hedges in the field behind us. We had a 
great time at Forest S chool looking for bugs, climb 
climbing trees, swinging on the rope swing and 
playing in the Forest cafe. We have had some new 
additions to our provision over the summer. A new 
small world platform in our nature area where the 
children created a dinosaur wo rld and a work bench 
for all their tools. We also now have a snack unit 
where the children can do their own washing up. 
One of our team turned an old cat tower into a 
world for the wild animals to live.
If you would like to see some photos of all the 
exciting things we do at Little School you can go to 
our website www.longparishlittleschool.org.uk or 
our Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/longparishplaygroup
We are currently taking for bookings for 
September 2022, if you would like to come and 
have a look around please email me at 
claire@longparishlittleschool.org.uk or phone 01264 
7205455.   

FoLS 100 Club Winners

1st    Rachel Waite                   
2nd   Jan and Richard West 
3rd   Adam and Emma Brett
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-Longparish-

Matt and the team would like to thank you all for your 
fantastic continued support. Our Autumn menu is 

going down well, and we will soon have our first quiz 
night. 

As the nights are drawing in and the weather is cooler 
we often have our log burners roaring away – come 

and join us as we head into Autumn!

Open; 
11.30am – 3pm and 6pm – 11pm Monday – Thursday

11.30am – 11pm Friday, Saturday and Sunday
Food served 12pm – 2.30pm, and 6pm – 8.30pm 

every day.

The Sensational Sixth LCA Longparish 
Beer Festival 2021

On Saturday 9th October 
7pm – 11.30pm
the Sensational Longparish 
Beer Festival is back for the 
sixth time.

We will be returning to our 
wonderful Village Hall and as 
in previous years bringing you 
a fine selection of real ales 
from our local area and 
beyond. Although the beer 
festival will be going ahead 

this year, numbers will be limited this year for 
understandable reasons.

For further details, contact Sylvia Crook 
sylvia.crook@gmx.co.uk(0776 303428) or Andy Smith 
(720 034).

LONGPARISH WILDLIFE
BY CHRIS BOWMAN

HEDGEHOGS

The west European hedgehog is one off seventeen 
species worldwide. They are Britain’s only spined
mammal. Their highly specialised coat contains around 
6,000 creamy brown spines and hang around their body 
in a loose-ish skirt, concealing greyish fur on the 
underside and surprisingly long legs and a short tail.

Hedgehogs reach maturity in their second year and 
breed every year. They mate in May-June and the young 
are born in July-August but that can depend on how mild 
the winter is. The average litter size is 4 or 5, however 
they only wean 2 or 3. The mother is liable to desert or 
even eat the hoglets if she is disturbed. Sometimes she 
will carry them in her mouth to a new location. 

Young hoglets will leave the nest when they are 3-4
weeks old and go foraging trips with their mother. After 
around 10 days, the young will wander off on their own.
Females are capable of having a second litter in late 
September-October but the young are unlikely to survive 
the winter. Hedgehogs are one of the few mammals to 
hibernate from October-November through to March-
April but a lot depends on the winter - if it's mild they will 
hibernate less. 

They will eat worms and insects. If you want to feed 
them do not put bread and milk out it's not good for 
them. Dog food or a dried food which you can buy and 
water. I have at least 8 visiting my garden, they all have 
different markings and one has taken up residence in our 
hedgehog house. If you want to see more pictures go to  
the Longparish Wildlife facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1798082330423787

 !"#     GARDENING          !"#
LONGPARISH GARDENING CLUB

Sadly,the Longparish Gardening Club have decided to 
postpone all their meetings until the beginning of the New 
Year due to Covid restrictions.  We start again on Tuesday 
25th January 2022.

Any queries please to :
Rosie Lowry720325rosie@yewcottagelongparish.com
or Marion Bell 720205
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The Plough Inn is 
open!

After almost six years 
of dark windows and 
austere fencing, there 
was light, laughter and 
merriment emanating 

from our lovely old pub when it opened for business at 
5pm on 16th September, three hundred years after it 
was first founded. 

Throughout the opening night, a steady stream of 
people gathered at the bar, wandered between the 
tables studying the artwork and artefacts; chatted in 
groups; admired the beautifully refurbished interior 
and the stylish exterior - and appreciated the sheer 
hard work of the dedicated volunteers and 
tradespeople who have been working so hard on this 
lovely old building in the last few months. 

Steve Howard, the new landlord, said the reaction to 
the pub had been extremely positive. “It was a really 
good night - so well supported by locals and people 
from further afield. It was fantastic to see the pub full 
of atmosphere. At the moment we’re serving just 
drinks but we’re looking forward to offering good 
quality tasty pub fayre in the next few weeks.” 

Andy Jolliffe, who heads up the committee that 
spearheaded the project, said it was a great evening. 
“It was just great to see the pub filled with people 
again. After months of really hard work the pub came 
alive again tonight. None of this would have been 
possible without our amazing team of volunteers and 
our skilled team of dedicated tradespeople, who have 
all poured so much blood, sweat and tears into this 
project. It feels so good to see it come to fruition and 
to know that we have all brought The Plough back to 
life.” 

Come and see us!  Initial opening hours until the 
kitchen is opened in a few weeks time are:
Mon - Thurs 5pm to 10:30pm
Fri & Sat 11am to 11pm
Sunday noon to 10:30pm
Serving a range of craft ales, fine wines, a wide range 
of gins including Longparish's award winning River 
Test Distillery, other spirits and soft drinks.

LCA - L2SOTM - The Longparish Second Sunday 
of the Month handicap race

Conditions were good for the September race.

Before we started Forton's 
Dave Henery was awarded a 
special tee-shirt to mark 100 
runs.  Lee Gregory was 
flying.  On his 33rd run, he 
finished three minutes ahead 
of the field and recorded a 
personal best time by over a 
minute.  

Most Improved Woman was Jo 
Clare. Well done all!

Thanks very much to Maggie 
Barber, Andy Smith, Claire and 
Sarah Collier, Luke Pierce and  
David Gould for helping and the 
Cricket Club for the lovely venue.  
The run was the day after the fete 
and it is great to see the Cricket 

Club welcoming people to the ground.

Our next event is on Sunday 10th October.  New runners 
are always welcome.  You don't have to be fast.  Times this 
month ranged from 21 minutes to 44 minutes.  Please do 
give me a call or drop me an email if you'd like to join us
(details below next article).

Nepal: The Hangman Ultra-Marathon
The 34-mile Hangman Ultra-marathon starts and finishes at 
Longparish football field.  It goes 17 miles up the Test Way 
to Coombe Gibbet (hence the name) and back again.  This 
picture is at the half way point.  You can see the gibbet in 
the background.  Only 17 miles to go.

I ran carrying my Nepali flag to raise 
awareness of the dire situation 
there.  The Covid infection rate is 
high, the vaccination rate is low, the 
tourist industry has taken a huge hit, 
there's no furlough scheme and 
unusually heavy monsoon rains 
have brought severe flooding. And 
to make matters worse my Nepali 
friend and his wife and son have all 
gone down with the virus.  They are 

strong and I'm sure they will survive but other are less 
fortunate.

Thank you to everyone who has given to help out.  I know 
some people had problems with the link in last month's Hill 
& Valley.  Sorry.   If you were one please try again.  I hope 
this link is better:
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/17464#!/DonationDetails

The target is to reach £1,500 and the total is already past 
£900.  Please chip in.  Readers gave generously when the 
devastating earthquake struck Nepal a few years ago and I 
know you'll do it again.   Everything you give will help 
families with no furlough and no income from tourism or 
with the repair of six houses washed away by floods.

Please do contact me if you'd like more information.
Jeremy Barber  Tel 01264 720459
Email mrjeremybarber@gmail.com


